
 

July 15, 2024 
 
 
VIA OVERNIGHT DELIVERY  
 
Executive Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
 Re: Case No. CM-2025-0015 
  Supplemental Notification of IRU Networks, LLC 
   
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
 On July 8, 2024, IRU Networks, LLC (“IRU”) and USA DIGITAL COMMUNICATIONS, 
INC. (“USAD”) filed a notification with the Missouri Public Service Commission of the transfer of 
control of IRU to USAD (the “Transaction”) in the above-referenced case.  As a result of the 
Transaction, IRU respectfully requests to cancel its telecommunications registration from the State of 
Missouri. We respectfully request such cancellation be effective upon filing of this letter.  
 
 IRU asserts that there are no customers whose service would be impacted by this cancellation 
and is not currently marketing its services.  If you have any questions or require additional 
information, please contact Victoria Martin at (770) 232-9200 or via email at 
info@telecomcounsel.com.  
 

 
 Respectfully submitted,  
  

/s/ Lance J.M. Steinhart 
_________________________________ 
Lance J.M. Steinhart  
Managing Attorney 
Lance J.M. Steinhart, P.C.  
1725 Windward Concourse, Suite 150 
Alpharetta, Georgia 30005 
Counsel for IRU NETWORKS, LLC 

  
 


